

**Park View PFC  
Minutes  
September 13, 2016**

1. The meeting was called to order at 6:02pm. The meeting started with the Pledge of Allegiance.
2. The minutes of the May 10, 2016 meeting were read. A motion was made to approve the minutes. The motion was seconded. The motion passed.
3. Reports
  - A. Principal – Girls volleyball tournament will wrap up on Oct. 4<sup>th</sup>, 5<sup>th</sup>, and 6<sup>th</sup>. Homecoming will be on Oct. 7<sup>th</sup>. Student council will come up with a float decoration, theme is holidays. Oct 7<sup>th</sup> is the 1<sup>st</sup> performance assembly, 1<sup>st</sup> grade will be performing. If you have not signed up for Park View Remind, please sign up. Independent study will be available for 5 or more unexcused absences. Contact office for more information.
  - B. Teacher – Thank you to the PFC for providing water. Staff is curious about sample sizes for Park View shirts.
  - C. Treasurer - Current Balance is \$104,261.13. 2016/17 budget remainder is \$54,090. 2017/18 Budget is \$53,870.00. 2016/17 Projected Income remainder is \$53,900. Computer lab is \$24,800. Technology is \$7,571.00. Roll Over to all other categories is \$2,664.80 Reserve is \$5,000. Total left to spend is \$10,165.33.
  - D. Correspondence – None
4. Committee Reports
  - A. Recycling: December is our next month. May 2017 will be the following recycling month
5. Old Business
  - A. Recycling: Ideas on how to motivate kids to participate – Offer preferred seating at 8<sup>th</sup> grade promotion for volunteering hours, announcement on which class has the most hours each week, have a special field trip or bring lunch for top 10 kids with the most hours.
  - B. Transition of new Treasurer – working through process, going well
6. New Business
  - A. Dates for PFC Meetings – Oct. 11<sup>th</sup>, Nov. 8<sup>th</sup>, Jan. 10<sup>th</sup>, Mar. 14<sup>th</sup>, and May 9<sup>th</sup>
  - B. Proposal of 2017-2018 budget – Proposed budget of \$53,870. Will vote on at the next meeting
  - C. Spirit Wear – Forms went home this week, money is due Sept. 23<sup>rd</sup>. Goal is to have shirts passed out before 1<sup>st</sup> grade field trip in Oct. Samples will be available in the office in the coming week.
  - D. Breakfast with Santa – Will take place Dec. 3<sup>rd</sup>. 1<sup>st</sup> committee meeting will be on Thursday, Sept. 22<sup>nd</sup> at Round Table pizza. Looking for a chair for mini raffle, need help gathering items for silent auction, will need signups to run the kitchen and decorations.
  - E. Additional Fundraiser Ideas – Considering dropping Breakfast with Santa next year. Will move jog a thon to fall and will need to look for a spring event for Parents. Possibly a theme event with a band and dinner.

F. Approve Rollover of Funds to General Funds – Would like to move remaining total of \$10,165.33 to the general fund. A motion was made to move the funds. The motion was seconded. The motion passed.

G. Vote to move \$1,100 to the 8<sup>th</sup> grade for the additional class – Due to adding a second 8<sup>th</sup> grade class, would like to move \$1,100 from the general fund to the 8<sup>th</sup> grade fund. A motion was made to move the funds. The motion was seconded. The motion passed.

H. Vote to move Excess Funds - \$9,065.33 remaining in total. Like to move \$9,065.33 to computer lab fund. A motion was made to move the funds. The motion was seconded. The motion passed. Computer lab fund has been reached.

I. Athletic Needs – Will need to purchase new soccer goals and girls basketball uniforms. Waiting on a request to come from Kate Sausedo. Will request money from the Ripon Quarterback Club.

J. Shares Dollars – Has dropped 50% since program moved to electronic format, now called Escripts. Need to spread the word and get parents to sign up. Will send out instructions for signing up, including link to the website via Remind and Facebook page.

## 7. Open Discussion

A. LCAP input – Local Control Accountability Plan. Would like ideas on how we would like to see money spent on the 4 goal categories; Providing broad base curriculum, Response to Intervention, Safe and engaging environment, and Educational programs with support services.

Meeting adjourned at 7:13pm.

Officers Present: Traci Hansen, Jennifer Meeuwse, Jackie Gaines, Lisa Husman, and Donna Herrema

Attendees Present: Danielle Valtierra, Kelly Covello, Vanesse Alvarelllos, Ann Pendleton, Mona Ogden, Shirley Steigenga, and Monica Rodriguez